
Puget	Sound	Tugboat	Tolers	
March	4,	2017	
General	Meeting	

	
The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	10:02	a.m.	at	The	Christian	Life	Center,	Port	
Orchard,	WA	on	March	4,	2017.		President	Helen	W.	presiding.	
Members	in	attendance	were	Helen	W.,	Cyndy	M.,	Patti	P.,	Judy	C.,	Karen	P.,	Nancy	
We.,	Janie	S.,	Mary	Beth	K.,	Penni	H.	and	guest	Sue,	Monica	B.,	Robin	R.,	Nancy	Wa.,	
LuAnn	W.,	Cherlene	G.,	Marlene	P.,	Madeline	W.	
Membership:	
Marlene	P.	and	Madeline	W.	are	our	2	newest	members	bringing	our	total	to	23.	
Patti	passed	out	the	new	2017	directories	to	members	who	were	present.	
	
Vice	President:	
Sign	up	for	the	April	Paint-in	-	$15	
Raffle	–	members	cleaning	their	studios	have	donated	items	to	the	club	raffle	and	
fill-a-bag.	
Demos	needed	for	a	few	General	meeting	days.			We	could	do	“make	and	take	it”	
instead.	
	
Treasurer:	
Absent	
No	report	given.	
Audit	of	the	2016	books	has	been	completed	and	approved.	
Next	year	there	will	be	an	audit	committee.	
	
Secretary/Newsletter:	
Secretary	minutes	from	the	January	7,	2017	General	meeting	were	read	and	
approved.	
	
Education:	
Mary	Beth	gave	a	report	of	whom	she	has	contacted	for	this	year’s	seminar.	
	
Member-at-large:	
All	is	happy	in	paradise.	
	
Ways-N-Means:	
Patti	will	be	submitting	an	order	tomorrow	to	Scharff	brush	company.	
	
New	Business:	
Last	month’s	sign	up	sheet	is	missing	if	anyone	locates	it,	please	give	to	Cyndy.	
	
Christmas	chair	needed	for	this	year’s	Christmas	party.		This	year’s	theme	is	“Peace	
on	Earth”.	
	



Tugboat	logo	and	badges:	
Members	are	encouraged	to	design	a	new	logo	for	the	club	badges	and	newsletter.			
There	must	be	room	in	design	for	the	club	name	and	member	name.		Blank	badges	
will	be	available	at	the	April	1st	meeting	and	the	designs	are	to	be	submitted	
anonymously	for	voting	at	the	November	meeting.	
	
Helen	will	be	attending	the	Oklahoma	City	Convention	in	October.		She	brought	the	
catalog	for	members	to	look	through	in	case	there	was	a	class	they	wanted	her	to	
attend	so	she	could	teach	it	as	her	free	club	class.	
	
Renee	M.’s	father-in-law	passed	away.		A	sympathy	card	was	signed	by	members	
and	sent.	
	
Members	are	encouraged	to	bring	items	for	a	show-and-tell	table.	
	
Meeting	adjourned	at	10:42.	
	
Respectfully	submitted	by	
Judy	Childs	
	
	
	


